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Ref: 14/0105

Dear Ms. Oliver
Freedom of Information Act 2000: Hazel Grove

Thank you for your Freedom of Information enquiry of 29 January 2014, which we received on 30
January 2014.

You asked for information covering —
Please see the attached newspaper cutting in which it is stated:

"Hazel Grove's Liberal Democrats have invited the chief secretary to the Treasury to
Stockport to push for the airport relief road!

Local MP Stunell says in the same article: ".. so now it's time to push hard for the second
phase -through to Bredbury and circling round Hazel Grove to Sainsbury's.. Only then
can we say goodbye to our traffic problems..."

So, Stunell is admitting that phase 1 won't solve any traffic problems!
Please may | see all documents relating to this invitation to Alexander to visit the area for this

meeting. You may recall that Alexander was accused of pork barrel politics
http://www.bettertransport.org.uk/blogs/roads/120813 manchester_airport_link

| can confirm that HM Treasury does not hold any information in scope of your request. To be
helpful, | can advise that the Chief Secretary to the Treasury (CST) visited Hazel Grove in his capacity
as MP for Inverness, Nairn, Badenoch and Strathspey. This was a political visit and as it did not
constitute official government business information would not be held by the Treasury under the
terms of the FOI Act

If you have any queries about this letter, please contact me. Please quote the reference number above
in any future communications.



-

Marilyn Kamanyire
Information Rights Unit

Your right to complain under the Freedom of Information Act 2000

If you are not happy with this reply, you may request a review by writing to HM Treasury, Information
Rights Unit, 2/Blue, 1 Horse Guards Road, London SW1A 2HQ or by emailing us at the address below.
Any review request must be made within 2 months of the date of this letter.

Email FOl.responses@hmtreasury.gsi.gov.uk

It would assist our review if you set out which aspects of the reply concern you and why you are
dissatisfied.

If you are not content with the outcome of the review, you may apply directly to the Information
Commissioner for a decision. Generally, the Commissioner will not make a decision unless you have
exhausted the complaints procedure provided by HM Treasury.

The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: The Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe
House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF.

Copy right notice

Most documents supplied in response to a Freedom of Information request continue to be protected
by copyright. You are free to use these documents for your information, including for any non-
commercial research you may be doing. Documents can also be used for the purposes of news
reporting. Any other re-use, for example commercial publication, would require the permission of the
copyright holder. Government officials will have produced most documents supplied by the Treasury
and so the information will be Crown Copyright. Crown Copyright is managed by HMSO and you can
find out details on the arrangements for re-using Crown Copyright on
http://www.hmso.gov.uk/copyright/licences/click-use-home.htm




